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CHAPLAIN’S LOG

Dear Brother Knights and Families: 

In the Catholic Church, the month of October is traditionally dedicated to the Blessed Virgin Mary and to Respect for all Human Life. 

Our gaze is turned toward Mary, Mother of God and Mother of the Church and the Catholic devotion of the Rosary. In this devotion, the prayers to Mary mingle with the mysteries of the life of Jesus Christ through which we are called to meditate. Our Holy Father, Pope Benedict the XVI writes of the Rosary: “It brings great images and visions and above all the figure of Mary – and through her the figure of Jesus – before our eyes.” How fitting it is that Mary stands as the supreme example of respect for all life in welcoming Christ our Lord through her response to God’s invitation to bear our Savior. 

The theme for Respect for Life month this year as chosen by the United States Catholic Conference of Bishops is: “The Measure of Love is to Love Without Measure.” We are reminded that as fellow Catholics we must strive in every venue to promote a culture of life. 

“A great prayer for life is urgently needed, a prayer which will rise up throughout the world. Through special initiatives and in daily prayer, may an impassioned plea rise to God, the Creator and lover of life, from every Christian community, from every group and association, from every family and from the heart of every believer.” 
[Pope John Paul II, Evangelium Vitae, no. 100]. 

During the month of October, I encourage all knights and their families to pray daily the great Catholic devotion of the Rosary and in meditating on the individual mysteries to pray for an increased respect for all human life from conception to natural death. 
God our loving Father,
grant wisdom to those who govern us,
compassion and courage
to those who work to defend human life,
and safety and care to every human being.
For you alone who formed us in our mothers’ wombs,
and who call us home to heaven,
are God, for ever and ever. Amen.
With every good wish and prayer for you and your families, I am.

Sincerely yours in Christ, 

Reverend Edward L. Yuhas 

Chaplain
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I'M SORRY NOAH, BUT YOUR COMPUTER HAS
BECOME CORRUPT ... TAKE THIS HARD DRIVE
AND BACKUP, FOR SOON | SHALL WIPE AWAY
ALL CORRUPTION AND REFORMAT





GRAND KNIGHT’S REPORT

Dear Brother Knights, 
We are getting into our busiest time of the year. We are also planning on two penny drives in October. We are having a penny collection at North American Martyrs on October 9th at the 4:00 P.M. mass and 10th at 8:30 and 10:30 A.M. masses. We are also planning on a penny collection at St. Jude as soon as we get the o.k. Greg Blake will be scheduling more Tootsie Roll drives. Your help will be greatly appreciated. 

On Sept 17, Joe Burke attended the Bishops project kickoff dinner for me, along with Tom Behrmann, Clay Bossart, Pat Boccardi, and Tom Delaney. Joe had the honor of presenting checks for $6,100.00 for the initial “kickoff”. Last year we were tenth in penny collections with only $1,122.00. So far this year, we have surpassed that amount. At St. Bernadette’s, we collected $1,698.89. With your help, we will be higher than tenth. 

We still have COAL tickets, football sweepstake tickets, and entertainment books available. The Christmas seals will be available for pickup on October 15. As soon as we get them, we will have an envelope stuffing party after one of our meetings. With enough help, the stuffing will go fast. 

We all have a mission to fulfill. Our council’s mission is to raise money for the Bishops project which benefits exceptional children at McGuire Home and St. Anthony’s School program.
VIVAT JESUS,

 
Bill Syrek, G.K.
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PRAY FOR OUR SICK AND +DECEASED

Amos & Eileen Bartoli, Mary Cuidnovich,

John Federowicz, Ed Kuntz Sr, 

Mary Cuihanovich, Lucy Odaso, 

Bob Ankenbrandt, Lorraine Schempp, 
Dorothy Marlore, Joe Burke, Betty Ringer, 
Bishop Zubik, Rose Kosar, Ed Jager, Rita Bossart, 
Rev. Ken Oldenski,  Jackie Yuhas, Chris Garcia, B. Kevin Burke,  John & Mary Papso, Vince Ventresca, Ruth Curl, Leon Popson, Joe & Nellie Ankenbrandt (+), Nick Conn (+), Norma Ahearn (+), Veronica Patovech (+), Jerzy Krakowinski (+), Mary Margaret Stapinski (+), 
Fr. Franco (+), Joyce Burke (+), Bob Reed (+), Don Palmieri (+), Nina Kanuck (+), Harry Walter (+)
CALENDAR OF EVENTS
Oct   4
8:00 PM Regular Meeting, GC VFD#6
Oct  11
8:00 PM Officer’s Meeting

Oct  18
8:00 PM Regular Meeting, GC VFD#6

Nov 01
8:00 PM Regular Meeting, GC VFD#6

Nov 08
8:00 PM Officer’s Meeting

Nov 15
8:00 PM Regular Meeting, GC VFD#6

HAPPY BIRTHDAY, BROTHERS – October
[image: image8.png]1 Ron Becker, 

1 Robert Clawson

6 Scott Domowicz 

7 Mark Wojton

10 Rev Joe Raptosh 

15 Fred Mendicino

20 Rob Flammang 26 Ray Ankenbrandt 
28 Sam Cosentino 28 Chris Lupone 
29 Jim Young  31 John Yanniruberto

ENTERTAINMENT BOOKS

Do your Christmas shopping early, and for only $25. Ask your family and friends to call Roger Kennelly @ 412-856-6210.
ST. PAUL’S MEN’S RETREAT

St. Paul’s men’s retreat this year will be October 15th & 16th and 17th. Contact Joe Burke at 412-736-3673 for more information on this great fellowship event.
40 DAYS FOR LIFE

This fall, from September 22 – October 31, our community is uniting with hundreds of other cities around the world for the largest and longest coordinated pro-life mobilization in history: the 40 Days for Life campaign. Recognizing that “with God all things are possible,” people of faith are praying that this effort will help bring an end to the tragedy of abortion.

Learn how you can speak up for those who cannot speak for themselves here in Pittsburgh by contacting Nikki Bruni at 412-926-9413, nbruni@comcast.net, or by visiting: www.40daysforlife.com/pittsburgh
ROSEBUD


Contact Tom Behrmann (724-422-7136) or attend a regular meeting for more information or to volunteer.
UPCOMING PENNY COLLECTION

Volunteers are needed for masses on October 9th and 10th Please contact Greg Blake to volunteer.

CHRISTMAS FOOD BASKETS

Please note some updates and clarifications! This year’s baskets will be assembled at St. Michael Hall in Pitcairn as follows:

· Tape & tag baskets on December 15that 1:00 PM.

· Packing groceries on Dec 16th at 7:00 PM.

· Pack produce on Dec. 17th 7:00 PM.

· Deliver baskets on Dec. 18th, 7:30 AM. 

If you would like to make a donation for the Christmas baskets project, or if you know someone in need that could use a basket this Christmas, please send the information (number of adults and children in the family) to Joe Weber 412-372-1911. Mail donations (make checks payable to K of C) to Joe at 609 Brightberry Dr., Monroeville PA 15146.
COAL TICKETS REMINDER

Please remember to return your COAL tickets by November 29th. Call Ray Ankenbrandt at 412-373-2564 for additional books or with any questions.
CHRISTMAS PARTY

Mark your calendars, December 16th More information coming next issue! 
P
“God is our refuge and strength, a very present help in trouble.” – Psalm 46:1
Questions about K of C Insurance? Contact Greg Geiger, FIC at 724-538-4252 or Gregory.geiger@kofc.org.


